

 The Maine Statewide Independent Living Council is dedicated to ensuring that citizens with disabilities have control over their lives and environments with equal access to options, opportunities, and choices as do all citizens.


ME SILC Monthly Meeting Minutes, June 26, 2019

	
	MEMBERS
	PUBLIC

	In attendance –
Beth Mogan
	Cheryl Peabody, Darcy Gentle, Stephanie Desrochers
	Sam Fenderson, Jess Cyr, Tom Newman, Karen Mason, Davis Hanna

	Absent
	Diane Frigon, Lincoln Hunt, Trish Thorsen
	



Zoom
There were not as many issues using Zoom this month.  The solution seems to be to have both audio and video through Zoom and if the video piece does not work to call into the Zoom meeting versus the conference line.

Welcome and Introductions 
Davis Hanna joined the meeting as a potential member to the Council.  Council members introduced themselves.

Acceptance of Minutes – 4/24/19 and 5/22/19
Since we did not have enough voting members present, the Minutes will be sent by email asking for changes, then being accepted.

Monthly Activity Table 
We had a brief discussion of the Activity Table, the items that haven’t been captured yet, such as, the SILC’s work with LD1637 and the Integration Act.  Members were encouraged to get this information to Beth to keep the Activity Table up to date.  Beth will include going forward in the Agenda the ongoing Activity Table in addition to the Activity Table form.

Annual Meeting Update 
The Annual Meeting will be held on September 25, 2019 from 10-4 pm at the Clarion in Portland.  If anyone plans on spending the night, please let Beth know and she will make arrangements.  There was a brief discussion about the cost associated with having the meeting at a hotel.  The costs are minimal, to have the space and food provided.  By having the meeting at a location, no members will have to worry about set up and clean up.

General Updates
Beth - updated the Council that our Hill visits are in place for July 23 with the exception of Senator Collins office. 

Karen - Back in 2014, CMS created a list of expectations for states, along with providers to comply with access to communities for any adults that are on a Medicaid waiver program. We had to create a plan, which was written in 2014. It had been put on hold, but with the new administration, we entered a contract with a company called IncomeSis, and Dr. Lisa Mills. Maine is one of four that don't have our plan approved from CMS to be in compliance by 2020. There is a stakeholder meeting this Friday, to begin a long process over the next couple of years. Some of our principles, within the rule that says people have access to privacy in their rooms and their bedroom. Throughout the years, CMS has provided more for states to really understand the increased access in the role. An issue has been medication. If an adult moves  into a waiver home, and the expectation is that they would be self-medicating. They would provide their own medications. And if their assistance as needed, the individual would work with their person-centered planning team to ensure they receive their medications. Versus currently what happens, agencies think that they need to provide medication passes to people. This gives you an idea of some of the examples of considerations not only for individuals receiving services, but provider agencies as well.  The state still has to go back and do a quality
assurance review, to ensure that what the provider is doing is accurate, and they meet all the standards. Part of the process requirement is to have this stakeholder group and there also may be a requirement for public comments.

Sam – Department of Vocational Rehabilitation and the Division of the Blind and Visually Impaired (DVR and DBVI) are working on peer mentoring throughout the State. It has been successful with Alpha One in Southern Maine.  A webinar is scheduled to meet with interested providers to discuss the main model, the hopes for the program and what is being focused on.  And then identify focus areas moving forward.  Not just focusing on employers, but with youth and family to help support through the transition from high school to beyond.

Darcy – DVR Section 121 is working on their 5-year grant proposal which is due the end of July. Darcy is working with Cheryl on a letter of support from SILC.  There are 46 proposal and grants available for 42.

Tom – The mandated Electronic Visit Verification (EVV) is being tested currently.  This is a portal that will be used by Independent Living Specialist for reporting and for Consumers to access timesheet submission electronically.  This system also has a GPS component to it.

Stephanie – An update regarding the bill for ABLE accounts that was supported by SILC.  There was some question about funds within ABLE accounts being vulnerable to any risk of repayment  to any program after death.  Essentially, that money would not be an asset that could be taken by any programs either State or Federal.  Also, the funds would not impact any program that the individual is on.  There is discussion at a federal level of raising the age from 26 to 46.  

Stephanie gave an update regarding a guide being rolled out to help with self-efficacy financially and the Navigator Training will be offered again in the Fall.  Stephanie will send a list of dates which can be posted to the website.

SPIL Coordinator 
There was discussion of hiring a consultant versus a staff member for the SPIL Coordinator.  The majority of the Council felt that a consultant would benefit us the best to hire someone with expertise so they can hit the ground running so to speak rather than having a learning curve.  We talked about wanting to have a consolidation of the goals to make them more achievable.  Talk about reaching out to the ACL to see if they know of any contractor.  

Financial Update and Budget for FY 2020
The group discussed the budget as a whole.  We went through each line item to see if the rationale for the line item is reasonable.

The Executive Committee will meet to discuss the budget as it is now, potential costs that will be incurred before 9/30/19, and how much money we might not spend and want to release.  Beth will be setting up a meeting with Cheryl, Darcy, Trish, Steph and Beth.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjourned:  11:54
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